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Dear Parents and Caregivers, 
 
Peace be with you;  Kia mau te rongo ki a koe; 
Vrede vir jou; Heiwa wa anata to tomoni; aapako 
shaanti mile 
 
We would like to congratulate one of our staff 
members, Matt Johnson, who will be playing for 
the Northland Taniwha rugby team this season in 
the Mitre 10 Cup. Matt is a teacher aide here at 
school and will be on leave while the national 
championship is on. We wish him well for the 
championship and look forward to his return to 
Maunu School in term 4. Go the Taniwha!!! 
  
On Saturday 22nd June, the school’s senior kapa 
haka roopu performed on the main stage at the 
Matariki festival. What a performance!!! They had 
the crowd fully engaged and were magnificent! 
Thank you to all the parents and whanau who got 
the tamariki there and supported them. A huge 
thank you to Diana Hesketh, Whaea Claudine and 
Matua Shane for all the work that goes into 
preparing the roopu for a performance of this 
nature. And to the roopu - you were beyond 
awesome!! Pai te mahi. 
  
Thank you to all the families who attended the 
recent parent/teacher conferences. This is an 
opportunity to discuss matters concerning your 
child with the teacher, and to plan future goals.  
 
Carpark - As I have pointed out before, any carpark 
(and in particular school car parks) are places 
where rules seem to go out the window! I emplore 
users to be very careful, watchful and obey the 
usual road rules when using our car park. With 
children around it can have the potential for an 
accident. This includes using the disabled car park 
spaces. These are reserved for people with the 
disability exemption card. Please do not park or 
stop in these spaces if you do not have the required 
exemption. Please follow the signs when leaving 
the car park - there is a “no right turn” sign. You 
must turn left and go around the roundabout. This 
is a transit NZ requirement and also ensures the 
safety of anyone walking along the footpath. We 
have children who walk to school and people 
leaving the car park need to be aware of this. 
 

On Friday 28 June we had a Year 5 and a Year 6 
team represent the school at the Northland 
MathEx competition. This was the first year that 
the competition has included a year 5 aspect. The 
school’s teams had worked hard leading up to the 
competition, which showed in each of them scoring 
19 out of 20 in the allotted time. On a countback, 
they were both awarded second place - a fantastic 
achievement. They could not get any closer to 
winning the competition. They can be very proud of 
their knowledge, their teamwork and attitude. The 
teams were: 
Year 5: Samuel Winder; Julian Parkinson-Gilmour; 
Zane Lamb; Isaac Delamare (Reserves - Finley 
Noone & Abigail Taitoko) 

Year 6: Stephanie Xu; Emma Bradley; Chase 
Adams; Ryan Waenink (Reserves - Ruby Davies & 
Taj Roberts) 

 
Farewell to Mrs Fuller - Mrs Hawkes and Mrs Fuller 
have shared a class for a number of years. The time 
has come where other business ventures have 
meant that Mrs Fuller is unable to continue with 
this arrangement. Angela Fuller has taught at 
Maunu School for many years as a part time 
teacher, reliever and job share with Mrs Hawkes. 
We wish Angela all the best in her future pursuits 
and thank her for her dedication and 
professionalism over the years. 



Art Exhibition - Put in your diary Week 9, Term 3 
for the Maunu School Art Exhibition. More info will 
be coming in term 3, but a heads up is that each 
child will be presenting two pieces of art, which will 
be on display on Tuesday 17th , Wednesday 18th, 
and Thursday 19th September. It will be an 
exhibition extraordinaire and not to be missed. 
  
Friday 5th is the last day of term 2. School re-opens 
on Monday 22 July - see you all then! 
                                                                             Nga mihi 

                                        Paul Shepherd 
Principal 

 

PTA WARRIORS RAFFLE WINNERS 

 Thank you to everyone who 
supported the PTA fundraising 
raffle for the signed Vodafone 
Warrior’s Jersey. Congratulations 
to the following winners. 
Warriors Jersey & Ball  Hoyle Family 
Warriors Hat   Yvonne 
Warriors Hat   Craig 
Warriors Scarf   Jane Allen 
Warriors Scarf   Tara Moore 
Warriors Scarf   Cam Guildray 
Warriors Scarf   Soumya Ibin 
Rugby Ball    Naila Aslam 
Rugby Ball       Warren Osbaldiston 
Rugby Ball    Rob Adamson 
Rugby Ball    Tetsje Fidler 
Rugby Ball    Craig Johnson 
Rugby Ball    Greg Silvester 
Rugby Ball           Corey Henderson 
Rugby Ball    Terry  
Rugby Ball                Daryon Rapana 
Rugby Ball         Deborah Parkinson 

 The following families - Penney, Parkinson-
Gilmour and Cooper won the $50.00 Rebel 
Sport vouchers for most sales. The Rapana 
family won the $25.00 Rebel Sport voucher spot 
prize. 

 

NO MORE PAPER COPIES OF THE NEWSLETTER 

 If you have been receiving our school 
newsletter as a paper copy this will 
be the last newsletter sent home by 
that format. As like all notices an 
electronic copy of the school newsletter 
will be sent to all families by email from now 
on. Newsletters are available on the school 
website and the school app.               Thank you 

CERTIFICATE WINNERS – 21 JUNE 

Rm 1        Agatha Ibin              Amaira Chaudhry 
                 Nico Winder            Malia-Faye Foster 
Rm 2        Harley Taylor           Leanna Waenink 
                 Milly Ryan                Zoey Ryan 
Rm 3        Heidi Wilkin Grace Cumming 
                 Harley Byers             Lauren Soulsby 
Rm 4        Piper Gillingham Freya Milicich 
                 Liam Tauri Lilly Matson 
Rm 5/6    Isaiah Chapman Blake Dickens 
                 Hanna Fuentes Tyler Levy 
                 Jack Sisam Alex Sumich 
                 Sophie Taylor Madison Vuletich 
Rm 7       Tilly Feary Jack Canty 
                 Aarya Gangji Liam Routley 
Rm 8        Asya Doganay Braxton Seymour 
                 Zayan Irfan Caitlin Aubrey 
Rm 9        Kaylee Dunbar Iris Green 
                 Jewel Rajab Holly Herbert 
Rm 10     Summer Roberts    Fabian Ritchie-Warren    
                 Riley Hallberg          Sophia Scott-Sawyer 
Rm 11     Taj Roberts Oliver Teale 
                 Carlay-Diaz Toru Emma Bradley 
Rm 12      Ruby Davies Josh Dyer 
                  Elijah Barnard Evie Jenkins 
Rm 13      Sasha Waller  Akshitha Anil 
                 Sam Groome            Ricardo Reid-Maihi 
Rm 14      Zac Raine Riley Mitchell-Tobin 
                 Dovey Mabey           Gordon He 
 

FULL SCHOOL ASSEMBLY 

 We have whole school assembly this Friday 
starting at 2:15pm.   All welcome. 

 

TERM 2 DATES 

           5 July Last Day of Term 2 
        22 July             Monday -   First Day of Term 3 
 

THANK YOU FOR YOUR PAPER BAGS 

 Thank you to everyone who brought in brown 
paper bags for use in the school library – they 
have come handy with the Holiday Reading 
Programme. 

 

LIBRARY - HOLIDAY READING PROGRAMME 

 Well done to all those that have 
grabbed their holiday reading bags- 
your 2 week break will be filled with 
great reading. If you’ve yet to grab 
yours make sure you visit the school 
library and Mrs Adam ASAP. 



MAUNU SCHOOL 
NEWSLETTER 10    Thursday   4 July 2019   www.maunu.school.nz 

BLACK SHEETS / TABLE CLOTHS AND  
DISPLAY BOARDS WANTED 

 If you have any black fabric, tablecloths or 
sheets that you are happy to lend for our 
upcoming Art Exhibition please drop them off to 
the school office.  

 If anyone has access to display boards that we 
can borrow to display the art work on please let 
us know, once again, in the school office. 

 

COMIC STRIP COMPETITION RESULTS 

 As part of increasing writing engagement at our 
school, we recently held a comic strip 
competition.  Students wrote and illustrated a 
comic about a superhero.   

 They absolutely loved it and produced some 
great comics.  Below are the winners. 

 We were lucky to 
have a local author, 
Diana Menefy, 
judge the finalists 
from each class.  To 
the right, is a photo 
of her judging.   

 The winning comics 
are on display at 
school in the 
walkway by Room 
10.  

 

Year 1 Name and Class Room 

1st Liam Lejos 3 

2nd Jessie Bassett-Allen 4 

3rd Sienna Scott-Sawyer 8 

Highly 
Commended 

Willow Keast 3 

Year 2 
  

1st Kimberlyn Bradshaw  2 

2nd Ryley Churches 1 

3rd Andre Lai 1 

Highly 
Commended 

Ellie Kim 1 

Year 3 
  

1st Abigail Gillingham 10 

2nd Kobby Eshun 5/6 

3rd Chance Golding-Tito 7 

Highly 
Commended 

Charlie Bell 10 

Year 4 
  

1st Lexi Hati 10 

2nd Madison Vuletich 5/6 

3rd Ashlee Waldon 9 

Year 5 
  

1st Finley Noone 13 

2nd Isla Robertson 12 

3rd Tomi Williamson 13 

Highly 
Commended 

Arna Malcom 12 

Year 6 
  

1st Emma Bradley 11 

2nd Taj Roberts 11 

3rd Corbin Pearson 13 

 
 
 
 

CHECKERED FLAG AUTOMOTIVE 

 Get your vehicle 
serviced by the team at 
Checkered Flag 
Automotive and for 
every vehicle serviced 
for a Maunu School 
parent/caregiver 
Checkered Flag Automotive will donate $10 to 
the school.  

 To book in phone 4351039 and/or visit 13 Clark 
Road, Kamo. 



MAUNU EDUCARE – SCHOOL  
HOLIDAY PROGRAMME 

 

MAUNU SCHOOL PTA FUNDRAISER  
– PRECIOUS LABELS 

 Precious Labels have a wide range 
of long- lasting, waterproof 
personalised name label packs to 
keep track of your child’s stuff at 
school. Perfect for tagging lunch boxes, drink 
bottles, stationery, electronic items, uniform, 
swimwear and sports gear.  Labels come with 
terrific designs that will appeal to kids. Require 
a design of your own? Send us an image (s) or 
picture, via email, for us to assess.  

 20% of your purchase will go to the school. 
Click on the following link to get you started -   

  https://www.preciouslabels.co.nz/current-    
  fundraisers/ and follow the steps below. 

COMMUNITY NEWS 

Fit Fix in the Maunu School Hall  
Come along every Tuesday and Friday mornings 
from 6.00 to 6.45am for a great way to start your 
day. Fitness class at Maunu School Hall - get in 
quick as limited spaces available. Nicci Webb 
021864446 or nicci@fitfixnz.co.nz 
 
Whangarei Central Library – School Holiday 
Programme -Do it by the Book.  
We are going to open our books and explore. So 
come along for the journey through wild worlds, 
music, games, magic tricks, crafts and activities 
galore. You know the library will be the place to be 
to set your imagination free. Between Tues 9th – 
Thurs 11th July AND from Tues 16th – Thurs 18th July 
from 10.00 – 11.00am for children aged from 5 – 10 
years, must be accompanied by an adult. 
 
Kiwi North – Winter School Holidays 
Visit Kiwi North these school holiday with 
grandparents to get 50% off seniors entry and to 
check out the activity sessions on 8th, 10th and 
12th  July from 10.00am – 2.00pm. Topics covered 
are Bats and a Growing Local special exhibition as 
well as kiwi feeding and tuatara encounters plus 
train rides. Visit www.kiwinorth.co.nz for more info. 
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